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	The Galloway School

General PTO Meeting


March 9, 2004, 6:30 p.m.


A General PTO meeting was held on March 9, 2004 at The Galloway School at 6:30 p.m. After confirming that there were enough attendees to have a quorum, Brandt Spenrath, PTO President, called the meeting to order.

1. Review February Minutes

The minutes were not reviewed because the Secretary was not present.

2. Budget

Amy Spenrath, Treasurer, presented a summary of the changes to the budget since the last meeting.  The third payment of $4000 was made to the school for the building fund. This brings the total to date to $12,000. The Fun Run numbers are almost final. Currently, we show income of $9,903.36, expenses of $2930.84 for a profit of $6972.52.  Grace Lauderdale, Fun Run Chair, noted that this amount is expected to rise at least another $750 because the final check for online registrations has not been received and the final t-shirt order has not been settled. So far, the Student Books have earned $1166.50.  About $450 has not been paid yet. Ms. Spenrath asked that if you placed an order for the Student Books and have not yet submitted your check, please do so as soon as possible. The cost is $28/book. Michelle Mower, Student Book Chair, showed an example of the books for the benefit of the new parents at the meeting. Finally, the Yearbook has seen an increase in income.  There were no other significant changes to report.

3. PTO by-laws and Elections

Brandt Spenrath presented a proposal to make a minor change the PTO by-laws. Currently, the by-laws calls for nominations for next year’s officers and elections to both occur at the April General PTO meeting. The requested change is to hold the elections in May so that there is time between taking nominations and elections. The motion was made to change the by-laws.  It was seconded and all voted in favor. Mr. Spenrath, Ms. Chauvin, and Ms. Spenrath signed the updated by-laws. Ms. Foxhoven’s signature will be obtained as soon as possible. A nomination form is being created and will be sent home shortly.  If more than one person is nominated for a position, ballots will be made available during the May meeting.

4. Fun Run Follow Up

Grace Lauderdale, Fun Run Chair, presented a brief summary of the fun run.  It was a big success. The weather was beautiful and we had about 100 people register the day of the event. The total number of registrations was just under 300, which is higher than last year. The City of Kemah and the Kemah Boardwalk sponsored quite a bit. They did not sponsor at all last year. Ms. Lauderdale requested that when you go to Kemah, please wear your fun run shirt to show support. Some runners came as far as Austin and a few stayed in the Boardwalk Inn the night before. The second t-shirt order shipment is on its way. Ms. Lauderdale will confirm date of delivery and if it is scheduled to arrive during spring break, she will have it rerouted to a committee member’s home.

5. Art Extravaganza

Alex Rosson, Art Extravaganza Chair, presented a summary of the event. The Art Extravaganza is scheduled for March 27 from 5-8 p.m. at The Arts Alliance Center of Clear Lake (TAACL). It is a wonderful reception and the kids’ artwork is displayed in a museum/art exhibit setting. Ms. Rosson showed some examples of the work in progress for the event. A $15 fee has been requested to cover the cost of the art materials. Parents are able to take the artwork home after the reception.  Ms. Rosson requested that the fee be submitted as soon as possible.

6. Spring Gala

Michelle Mower, committee person, and Bonnie Cerace, Principal, presented a summary of the upcoming Gala event. The tickets are on sale as of tonight. Ms. Mower had several with her and requested that people purchase them that night and as soon as possible. The cost is $50/person. The event is scheduled for May 15 at the South Shore Harbour Resort. The theme is Academy Awards.  Come dressed as your favorite character or glamorous as if you were attending the Academy Awards. There are several sponsorship levels for tables, each with a movie theme.  Ms. Mower requested that people collect donations for the silent auction. Suggested items include restaurant certificates, services, or things. The live auction will feature the memory items and class baskets that the room moms are coordinating.  Babysitting may be available at the school. Ms. Leslie and Ms. Lydia are checking their finals schedule to confirm.

7. Yearbook

Amy Spenrath, Yearbook committee chair, presented a brief summary of the status of the yearbook. The cost of the yearbook is $35 through Friday, March 12.  After spring break, the cost will go up to $45.  Dedications and advertising are also available. The deadline for them is late April. Ms. Spenrath explained that the yearbooks will arrive in August. This is because they are not submitted to the publisher until June in order to include all the events through the last day of school.  The yearbook is full color and this year will bleed to the edge of the pages. The yearbook committee is working to complete as many montage pages as possible by Friday, March 12.  Photos of all school events so far this year are still needed.  There is a blue bin by the PTO boxes in the main office to submit them.

8. Principal’s Report

Ms. Cerace presented a summary of the major events coming up in the school and important date changes. 

· Patty Roland is coordinating a golf tournament in the memory of her daughter Abby who was a student at the school and passed away last year from cancer. The funds from the tournament will go towards the computer lab, named in Abby’s memory. Because the golf tournament has been scheduled on April 16 at 1 p.m., Field Day for 1st-5th will be moved from April 16 to April 22. Field day for 3 yr-Kdg will remain on April 23. 

· The student council is running a blood drive on April 27 from 9-1 at the Kroger store by the new building. This is part of the student council’s community service. Participation is encouraged. 

· Achievement tests for Kdg-5th are scheduled from April 6-8.  Please help your kids prepare and get good night sleep. April 9th is a school holiday for Good Friday. 

· The science fair will be held on April 26. 4th and 5th graders are required to participate.  Kdg-3rd can enter if they choose.  

· The spring program will not be split into the upper and lower grades.  The theme is Disney and all can participate together.  Therefore, one spring program will be held on May 13th.

· On May 21st at 8:30 a.m., Donuts with Dads will be held. Since Father’s Day does not occur during the school year, this is an opportunity to do something nice for the dads.

· The Mother’s Day tea is scheduled on May 7.

· Ms. Cerace reminded everyone that while she does not give demerits for breaking the dress code, she does expect the kids to be presentable.  Most of the students do well, but lately there have been some significant violations. She will be sending home a note as a reminder to all and asked that parents not be offended.  The goal is for the kids to take pride in themselves.

· The new school is progressing well. The foundation should be going in soon.  There is a construction meeting every two weeks on Thursday to discuss the status. Ms. Cerace will continue to keep everyone informed on the progress. 

· Re-enrollment is going very well.  There is already one full pre-K and a second class has been started. She reminded everyone that there will be bus service so if anyone hears someone mention that they are thinking of not returning due to the distance to the new school, remind them of the bus.  480 brochures have been mailed to 4th-6th graders in the area. 6th grade is the most difficult to fill, but it should be available.

· The Buy-a-Brick, Buy-a-Bench programs are still going on. Ms. Cerace will place the first order for the bricks at the end of March, so those orders need to be received ASAP.

· Pledges and Grandparents day were discussed and may be implemented in the future.

A drawing was held for a gift certificate to Chabuca’s. Rafaela Bullion won the drawing. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:20.
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